
Proposed Amendment 2024 - Membership and Financial Coordinator
Current text:

ARTICLE III
Authority for Operation

Section 5. The state chairs shall have custody of all the funds of the Indiana Junior Classical League, shall
supervise the finances of the Indiana Junior Classical League, shall be responsible for the investment of
Indiana Junior Classical League's funds following in all matters policies approved by the Executive Board, and
shall perform other financial duties as may be specified in the bylaws. They shall be the designated financial
agents of the organization in all respects.

Proposed Text:
Section 5. The state chairs shall have custody of all the funds of the Indiana Junior Classical League,
shall supervise the finances of the Indiana Junior Classical League, shall be responsible for the
investment of Indiana Junior Classical League's funds following in all matters policies approved by the
Executive Board, and shall perform other financial duties as may be specified in the bylaws. They shall
be the designated financial agents of the organization in all respects. The state chairs may name a
Membership and Financial Coordinator on an annual basis for a one year term. This individual shall
manage membership and financial affairs of the organization under the direction and supervision of the
state chairs and will be considered a designated financial agent of the organization as well. This
individual is not a voting member of the IJCL Executive Board.

Rationale: This change allows, but does not require the state chairs, to name an additional individual to assist
them with tasks such as processing and maintaining membership records, writing checks to NJCL for
membership, managing all routine financial taks, preparing financial reports, filing required paperwork including
the annual Form 990, etc. The term of this office allows the co-chairs to determine annually if this coordinator is
still needed, allow the coordinator a chance to easily step down, and easily allows the coordinator to be
replaced by someone else if the co-chairs decide to go in a different direction. Not making them a voting board
member is both to give more flexibility to the coordinator position and also to thoughtfully constrain the cost
burden upon the organization as a whole.


